Fundraising Committee Report

March 20, 2011


The Fundraising Committee is proud to report that HMC’s first Oscar Party was a success! Attendees and the Bar 704 bar owners and staff were generous with their praise regarding the look and feel of the event; a credit to both HMC and Bar 704! Many patrons stayed past the end of the telecast which thrilled both the committee and the bar.
My personal kudos to the committee which met every Sunday in February, worked Saturday, Sunday and Monday of Oscar weekend and met for a very positive and productive follow-up meeting on March 6th. The results of the meeting included a look at what worked, what didn’t (including how to fix the flaws) and a development of ideas for next year’s event. The preliminary financial results of the event can be found in the Treasurer’s Report.  The only unknown is the income from sales of photos taken by Posh Studios (50% of proceeds going to HMC!). Orders must be made prior to April 1st for HMC to receive Posh donations.
The committee wishes to thank 1.) Bar 704 for the space (both indoor and outdoor) and especially the input provided by owners Russ Harr and Brett Johnson, 2.) the staff and management of Bar 704 for the top-notch service delivered throughout the party, 3.) Bar 704 for getting Mode Magazine to cover the event (copies of which will be at the Board meeting), 4.) HMC Board member Chuck Atwell for his technological expertise and the indoor and outdoor set dressings he provided from Jericho, and last, but certainly not least, 5.) the Chorus whose performance made the party complete. If it hasn’t already been expressed to the Chorus, please extend the committee’s gratitude for their superb efforts; especially coming off of an earlier performance. You guys rock!
Oscar party donation amounts will be presented to the Finance Committee so that our donors can be properly placed in our special categories. 

2012’s Oscar event (date uncertain at this time) will exceed this year’s due to Bar 704’s plans which include breaking through the wall to expand the bar into 702 and the creation of an upper deck; all of which will be utilized at next year’s Oscar event! Also the aforementioned positive word-of-mouth!
It’s now onward and upward. The committee will meet every second Sunday at Bar 704 at 4 p.m. Our next endeavor includes a look at The Singing Revolution proposal given to the committee at February’s Board meeting; the website address for which was given to committee at the March 6th mtg. Copies of the handouts given me will be given to committee members so that a full discussion can occur at the April mtg.

Respectfully submitted,

Eric Selvey

Interim Fundraising Chair
